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DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & KINESIOLOGY

December 31, 2021

To whom it may concern,

It is with great pleasure that I nominate Dr. Whitney Garney for the Dr. Robert Blackburn Advocacy, Policy and Systems Efforts for Advancing Health Education and Promotion Award. For the past two and a half years, Dr. Garney has been my supervisor and mentor and has provided me with invaluable support as I pursued my academic and research goals. Dr. Garney is an expert in public health systems science, a field I had not had exposure to prior to working with Dr. Garney. When I first joined Dr. Garney’s Laboratory, the Laboratory for Community Health Evaluation and Systems Science, I had the pleasure of attending her introductory course on systems thinking. This course had a significant impact on my public health practice, changing my understanding from individual-level approaches to taking a more holistic, systemic approach to influence public health outcomes.

Over the last two and a half years, I have seen Dr. Garney’s commitment to advancing the field of public health and making a meaningful impact on the populations she is serving. Most recently, Dr. Garney completed the Robert Wood Johnson Interdisciplinary Research Leaders Fellowship, an opportunity for researchers to work alongside community partners to advance a culture of health. Dr. Garney’s project took place in Hearne, Texas, a rural community with a history of substance use challenges and limited opportunities for youth engagement. Dr. Garney’s team partnered with local organizations as well as youth in the community to develop programs to help build after school programs for youth. Taking a systems perspective, Dr. Garney’s team helped increase opportunities for youth to be more involved in the community, leveraging the ability to prevent youth from adopting negative habits such as substance use. Dr. Garney and her team are currently working to disseminate their findings through peer-reviewed presentations and publications.
Dr. Garney has demonstrated her commitment to taking a systems perspective to approaching public health problems, incorporating community perspectives in all aspects of her work. I believe she is an excellent candidate for the Dr. Robert Blackburn Advocacy, Policy and Systems Efforts for Advancing Health Education and Promotion Award.
If you have any questions or require further information, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,
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Sonya Panjwani, MPH

Senior Research Associate and PhD Candidate

Laboratory for Community Health Evaluation and Systems Science

Texas A&M University
107 Gilchrist Building
TAMU 4243
College Station, TX 77843-4243
Tel: 979.845.1333  Fax: 979.847.8987
hlkn.tamu.edu


